ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 5th June 2016

Saturday	4 th	6.15 p.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	10 th Sunday
Sunday	5 th	10.00 a.m.	Bakewell	Deacon John (E H)	in Ordinary Time
Monday	6 th				St Norbert
Tuesday	7 th		Feria		
Wednesday	8 th	NO SERVICES THIS WEEK			Feria
Thursday	9 th		Feria		
Friday	10 th				Feria
Saturday	11 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	11 th Sunday
Sunday	12 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Eric Allsop RIP (M A)	of Ordinary Time

Ministries weekend of 11th/12th June

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·								
	Readers	Eucharistic Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers				
Bakewell 6.15	H. Hoare, A. Jenkins	B. Cain	A. Jenkins	M. Trend				
Hassop 10am	A. Shimwell J. Hespe	C&M Allsop	T. Clarke, A. Lancashire					
Counters	5'	th June: CABG	12 th June: AJWF					

Diary of the month:

14th ABC meeting in Bakewell at 2.00pm

all who would like to come along.

16th Deanery meeting

19th First Holy Communion Sunday for the young parishioners prepared by the Catechists (It's also the diocesan pilgrimage to Walsingham.)

19th Day for Life – the annual 2nd diocesan collection taken up to help the Church's mission to speak up for all life.

23rd Parish Pastoral Council meets at 7.00pm (presbytery)

24th Preparations for the Summer Fair

25th Summer Fair in Hassop

28-29th Feast of Ss Peter & Paul – holy day of obligation for us in England & Wales. Vigil Mass (28th) at 6.15pm in Bakewell and feast day Mass (29th) at 10.00am in Hassop

Fr Hugh has recently contacted the parents of the young 1st Communion parishioners to remind them of the importance of the weekly catechetical gathering arranged by the Catechists who give their time freely to help the parish.

Many thanks to the folks who came along in the week to prepare for this weekend - Social Committee, historic vestments team, the volunteers who cleaned the kitchen, etc. Thanks, also, to all who helped with the arrangements and the catering side of things - heartfelt thanks to all! A number of things have been thrown out ... so don't look for them on your next visit to the presbytery. Again, thanks to those who offered barbecue grills. We have a solution!

Weekly parish support envelopes are now in both churches. Some boxes have names on them and some don't! Please take your box home with you. If you are not familiar with this system, please ask Nigel Trend or Fr Hugh about it. If you want the parish to benefit from your tax deductions, you have to complete a form so that this can be arranged. The parish gift aid scheme benefits the parish to the tune of nearly £8,000.00 per annum - not insignificant for us. Ask for advice if needed. Thank you!

S V P Youth Support – the refreshment donations last Sunday yielded £85.00 which will be sent to the SVP branch working with young people.

Ecumenical Concert: 8th July at 7pm in Hassop church with the joint choirs from our church, Bakewell Parish Church and Bakewell Methodists.

New Eucharistic Ministers will be approached in the near future to complete the Diocesan forms: a DBS check is 15th Celebration of First Reconciliation at 6.00pm – open to essential for this and Anthony Howlings looks after it.

> Our Summer Fair has to be kept in mind! We have greatly reduced the number of social events because they became very labour intensive. We now focus on 3 or 4 events in the year and hope you will be able to respond to these. We still need donations, bric-a-brac, good quality nearly new clothing, bottles galore for the tombola, cakes & preserves, jewellery and much more besides. Please ask Social Committee members about bringing your items to the presbytery because we have to keep the parish rooms in a reasonable state - especially after all the hard work put into cleaning them this past week.

> **Next Sunday** after Mass we have the 100 Club draw. We hope to build membership up to the 100 members mentioned in the title. At present we have about 82: two new members joined recently and we would like to have another 18 ... Forms for membership are available.

> In April parish support through personal banking arrangements was £1,890.00 - thank you for making the arrangements which include a number of annual contributions. As always, the parish is grateful to all who help to carry it along financially. At present we are assessed at £926.00 per month by Diocesan headquarters.

> A little leaflet for the bi-centenary is available – thanks to Brian & Joan Cain. A small 50p donation is requested.

> **Bishop Patrick** would like every parish to be represented at a diocesan catechetical gathering on 22nd October and 5th November (Saturdays). He hopes that every parish community will send 2 – 4 participants. One parishioner has expressed an interest in this meeting but we would like to have a few if at all possible. See website.

> **Padley Sunday** is 10th July and will follow the traditional pattern – Rosary walk, afternoon Mass. Bishop Patrick is the main celebrant this year.

> Sick and Housebound: Patricia Turner, Cliff Mann, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty and Eileen Simpson. We also remember those in hospital, those going into hospital and the many not mentioned here.

Anniversaries: – We pray this week especially for Katherine Smith, Eric Allsop, Baby Orla McKee, Clare Bendefy and Kathleen Ryan.

May their souls rest in peace.

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £209.30 Loose Plate Bakewell: £32.65 Hassop: £195.47 Total £437.42 + one annual contribution of £255.00 Gift Aid Envelopes are available for use by parishioners and visitors.